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Midwinter planning in Philadelphia
to heat up Chicago's summer

The original Hull House in Chicago, since forn
down, is shown in a turn-of the century
drawing by one of the early residents, Norah
Hamilton
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Program and tour to be
planned

Planning for our Annual Conference, to be in
Chicago in 995, is going forward. Our business
meetings at ALA Midwinter will focus on arrange-
ments for FTFs annual activities, including a panel
discussion, @ tour, and the annual breckfast.

The annual program Is expected to consist of @
panel discussion with presentations by professional
wormen from several disciplines including
librarianship. The panel is expected to discuss the
feminization of professions, G hot topic of several
recently published books. Martha Yee, of UCLA Fim
and Television Archive, brought up the idea at the
Miami Beach meeting Some ideas for other
disciplines to include were rursing, social work,
psychoanalysis, and teaching. Dorothy Granger is
helping fo find people to serve on the panel.

Humor for breakfast

The latest idea for FTF's annual breakfast looks ot
the lighter side of women's humor. We hope to
have two or three writers read from their works.
Ceci Chapple, Milwaukie Public Library, has taken
on the job of recruiting speakers, while Dorothy
Granger will handle ticket printing and sales.

A tour of Chicago's famous Hull House is also in the
early planning stages. Christine Jenkins, who
suggested arranging the tour, is in charge.

If you would like to help with armanging any of
these events, please call or writeany of the
officers listed onpage 3.



Ideas for library programs for young women

What special ways can we as librarians
reach young women, especially feenagers?
The following ideas about the ways libraries
can increase opportunities for girls were
generated by participants at a Wisconsin
Library Association Conference. The program
was sponsored by Wisconsin Women Library
Workers and presented by CHOICES, an
initiative of the Wisconsin Department of
Health and Social Services designed to help
prepare young women for the future. Below
are some of the many ideas collected by
Jennifer Crapol-Hall, CHOICES State
Coordinator, and published in the WWLW
newsletter,

« Conduct staff education on gender issues,
resources, and human relations.

» Make the library community resource center, a
safe, confidential and comfortable place for
young adults.

« Develop a bibliography of resources for girls/
young wornen

Involve others

« Provide programs that involve teens and utilize
volunteers, and perhaps use female college
students as mentors. Conduct a readers’ theater.

s Organize a panel program on nontraditional
careers. Do a book display on women in non-
traditional careers. Provide programming fo
highlight women in science.

« Make and display photographic essays of local
women.

« Provide a program on parenting skills and em-
phasize balancing careers with parenting.

« Conduct a career day for mothers/daughters.

» Do activities for Women's History Month. Use the
theme of “Looking to the Future - Teens Are Our
Future” with an emphasis on jobs and involvement
of community women

« Work with career development counselors at
local universities and colleges.

« Conduct subject-specific book talks on such
subjects such as dating violence and menstruation

Explore the community

« Network with the community to determine
needs of girls and young women.

« Obtain/distribute grants to work with girts and
young women in domestic abuse/homeless
shelters.

» Volunteer to be part of the planning of govem-
ment programs that affect women anct gins.

« Work closely with schools to coordinate joint
exhibits, do in-service programs for counselors and
provide programming for classes that are predomi-
nantly female.

« Encourage women's studies at local schools.
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Officers and program chairs
selected for 1994-95

Feminist Task Force officers are in place for the coming year inmost of the crucial positions. We are
looking for energetic people to help with coming events, particularly the annual program. If you would
like to help, please call any of the officers listed below.

Coordinator, Mentoring, and Recruitment Liaisor
Deb Gilchrist

Pierce College

9401 Farwest Dr. SW

Tacoma, WA 98498-1999

Phone: 206-964-6553

E-mail: dgilchri@ctc.edu

Coordinator-Elect and Scribe:

Lincdla Kimsey

Automated Systems Services Librarian
Dawes Memorial Library

Marietta Coliege

Marietta, CH 45750

Phone: 614-376-4537

Paost Coordirator

Theresa A. Tobin

Humanities Librarian

MUIT. Libraries

Massachusetts Institute of Technology
Cambricige, MA 02139

Phone: 6T7-253-5674

Fax: 617-253-3109

E-mail: tat@athenamit.edu

Wornen's Night Out Coordinator.
Tina Roos

American Library Association
50 East Huren Street

Chicago. IL 6061
1-800-545-2433, ext. 4396

Arnual Women's Author Breakfast Coordinator:
Ceci Chapple

Milwaukie Public Librory

Milwaukie, WI

A14-286-30%90

Annual Program Cochair.
Dorothy Granger

Pacific Oaks College

5 Westmoreland Place
Pasadena, CA 91103
1-800-684-0500

Managing Editor, Women in Libraries
Diedre Conkling

Lincoln County Library District
P.O.Box 2027

Newport, OR 97365
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Editor, Wornen in Libraries

Madeleine Tainton

Comette Library

West Texas A&M University

WTAMU Box 736

Canyon, TX 79016-0736

Phone: 806-656-2407

Fax: 806-656-2213,

E-mail: mtainton@wtamu-library.wtarmu.edu

Annual Program Chair:
Position open.

Awdreness
Position open.

Coalitions
Positich open.

Elections
Position open.

Officers needed

The main officers were elected at ALA Armualin
Miami Beach and are listed on page 3. We still
need people who are interested in awareness,
codlitions, and elections. These positions carry out
activities that are essential to the Feminist Task

Force.

The awareness officer reports on events and
activities, including such things as demonstrations
at the conference exhibits or ads in American
Libraries that have the oppearance of being
discriminatory. For codlitions, the officer works with
other ALA women's groups, keeping the other
members of FTF informed about other activities
and seeking areas where we may coordinate
activities, especially our annual presentation on
Women's Groups in ALA. The elections officer
researches candidates for offices in ALA and
recommends those FTF should endorse in the
elections.

If you are interested In filling any of these positions,
come to a Feminist Task Force meeting at the next
conference, or call or write any of the officers you
find listed on page 3. We would be glad to hear

from you
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We need your support.

Renew your subscription and tella friend. As
always, we continue to bring you news of the
activities of wormen's groups at ALA conferences
and information about publications and events
pertinent to women'’s lives.

Clip the subscription coupon and send it to Ameri-
can Library Association, Office for Library Quit-
reach Services, 50 E Huron St., Chicago, IL 60611,
Enclose your check payable to ALA/SRRT fFTF, and
note on the check, ‘For Wormen in Libraries!

Check one.

( ) Enclosed is my check for a one-yeor subscription
to Woren in Libraries, $5 for an individual, $8 for an
institution

( ) wish to be billed, for $2 odditional.

Name

Pack your bags and get that registration in Adcress
the maill There's plenty of work to go
around—and good times, foo—at the ALA
Midwinter Meeting in Philadelphia, Our next
issue will have more details, plus our meefing
calendar, Hope to see you therel | —m e ——————
4 : Women in Libraries




